Summary of Minutes
July 17, 2012
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County convened in regular session on July 17, 2012 at 6:00 P.M. at the Administrative Office Building in Lumberton, North Carolina.  The following members were present:

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery, Chairman

Mike Smith, Vice-Chairman

Loistine DeFreece

Steve Martin

Jerry Long

Dwayne Smith
John Campbell


Brenda Fairley-Ferebee

Severeo Kerns

Robert Deese
Randall Jones
Also in attendance were Dr. Johnny Hunt, Superintendent; Dr. Linda Emanuel, Dr. Walter Jackson, Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendents; Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer and Attorney Grady Hunt.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Call to Order:  Chairman Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery.
2.
Invocation:
Ms. Loistine DeFreece.
3.
Oath of Office for Newly Elected Board Members:  Ms. Renae O. Hunt, 
Robeson County Clerk of Superior Court, administered the Oath of Office to the

newly elected school board members.  The school board members who took the 
Oath were:
Mr. John Campbell

Ms. Loistine DeFreece
Mr. Randy Lawson


Mr. Mitchell Locklear
Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery
Mr. Steve Martin
Mr. Gary Strickland
4.
Elections of Board Chairman/Vice Chairman:  Superintendent Dr. 

Johnny Hunt presided over the election of Chairman and Vice Chairman for the 

year 2012-2013.
After nominations, the Board elected the following board member officers:

Chairman:  Mr. Mike Smith and Vice-Chairman: Ms. Loistine DeFreece. 
Outgoing Chairman Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery thanked the school board and

administration for a successful school year.

Mr. Mike Smith thanked the school board for their vote of confidence in electing him Chairman for the 2012-2013 school year.  He also thanked Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery for the excellent job she did as Chairman this past school year.
5.
Adoption of the Agenda: Chairman Mike Smith.  The Board approved 
the agenda.
6.
Approval of Minutes – Open Session:  The Board unanimously 

approved the taped open session of June 12, 2012.
INFORMATION ITEMS
A.
Public Comments 
None.
B.
Futures for Kids
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent for Instructional Support, and Dr. Brenda Deese, Director of Students Services, introduced Mr. Craig Lloyd, Executive Director of Future for Kids.  Mr. Lloyd briefly spoke about what Future for Kids was about.  He said their program has 885 schools throughout North Carolina and 477,000 kids using the programs.  Mr. Lloyd said they coordinate word-based learning opportunities like internships and career days, etc. in conjunction with the business community.
Mr. Lloyd said the Public Schools of Robeson County’s program has been chosen by the North Carolina Chamber of Commerce to spotlight during the educational summit.  Mr. Lloyd also had with him Mr. Earl Jenkins, Customer Operations Area Manager with AT&T who talked about some of the students with the Public Schools of Robeson County who were in his program.
Future for Kids is a program that is accessible to all students in the Public Schools of Robeson County.
 
C.
Attendance Banners
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent ,  presented the 8th month attendance awards:
Elementary School: 
West Lumberton Elementary School – 95.84%, Principal, Dr. Juanita Clark
Middle School:

Rowland Middle School – 98.29%, Principal,




Ms. Shanita Wooten

High School:

St. Pauls High School – 92.96%, Principal,




Mr. Hoyt McCormick

Small High School:
Early College – 98.77%, Principal, 




Ms. Shelia Gasque


D.
Advisory Council Elections Report
Dr. Walter Jackson, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources, presented the Advisory Council Elections for the 2012-2013 school year for approval.
7.
The Board set aside policy and approved the 2012-2013 Advisory Council Elections.
E.
Priority Focus and Reward Schools
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent, briefly reported on the priority focus and reward schools.  He said Fairmont High School and Lumberton High School have the SIG grant which will end in one year.  Mr. Lowry said that Fairgrove Middle School is listed as a priority school.  The school will receive about $547,000 which will have guidelines for the funds.  Mr. Lowry said the focus schools are Littlefield Middle School, Lumberton Jr. High School, Pembroke Middle School, and St. Pauls Elementary School.  He talked about the various reasons why these schools are focus schools.
F.
Alignment of Curriculum Reform Initiatives
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction, and Mr. Keith Eads, Department of Public Instruction, talked about the alignment of curriculum and reform initiatives of all major programs in the school system and how it would improve teacher learning and supporting instruction.
G.
Lumberton High School Digital Conversion
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, and Mr. Steve Gaskins, Assistant Superintendent for Administration and Technology, talked about the schools that are using the digital conversion which consists of various digital equipment devices used by the students in the classroom.  Mr. Gaskins talked about each ninth and tenth grade students at Lumberton High School getting IPADs and 11th and 12th grade students getting a laptop to better prepare them for college.  He said the more students are involved in their education the more likely they will learn and stay in school.
H.
LAP End of the Year Results
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, reported the successes of the LAP program.  Dr. Emanuel said there were 410 students who would have dropped out of school that were saved with the LAP program.  She said 174 students graduated from the LAP program this year that would not have graduated.
Superintendent Dr. Hunt thanked the school board for allowing funds to be used to support this innovative program.  He said no program is any better than the staff that is employed there who are caring and compassionate and motivate students.  Superintendent Dr. Hunt thanked everyone involved and he said the proof is in the numbers and it is working.
I.
Back to School Celebration
Mr. Tommy Lowry Assistant Superintendent, reminded everyone about the Public Schools of Robeson County’s “Back to School Celebration” that will be  held on Thursday, August 2, 2012 from 7:00 AM – 7:00 PM at the Southeastern Agricultural Center (Farmer’s Market).  
Ms. Amy Haigler said this program is in its third year.  She said the program is designed to help parents and students.  Supplies include, book bags, pencils, etc.  Supplies will also be sent to the schools for students and parents who could not attend on August 2, 2012.  Ms. Haigler said last year records show there were 14,000 people who signed in.

Superintendent Dr. Hunt thanked Ms. Haigler, Mr. Lowry, all the school staff and all the other staff members that were involved in helping make this event a success.

J.
Fairgrove School Funding
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent, said Fairgrove Middle School is a reward school who will be receiving $547,000.00 because of the increase in test scores over the past three years.  He said three schools will be receiving awards from the state as well.  Those schools are Orrum Middle School, Rowland Middle School, and Union Chapel School which is based on improved test scores.
K.
Budget Updates
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, said the state has approved the budget.  Ms. Setzer gave a brief overview of the budget which includes a 1.2% pay raise for all staff and five annual leave bonus days for those who are eligible for the bonus days.  The bonus days expire June 30, 2013.
Superintendent Dr. Hunt said a finance committee meeting needs to take place concerning funding in some curriculum areas and other areas of funding.

8.
ACTION ITEMS
A.
Financial Report
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the financial report for the month. The Board approved the financial report presented.
B.
Budget Amendments
Ms. Erica Setzer presented a summary of the final budget amendments for the year ending for approval.  The Board approved the budget amendments presented.

9.
 Motion that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County go into closed session for the purposes of discussing certified and classified personnel (G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1)(6), and student transfers (G.S. 

115C-402 and G.S. 143-318.11(a) (1).

10.
Motion to come out of closed session.  The Board approved the motion.
11.
Motion to approve student transfers as amended.  The Board approved

the motion.

12.
Motion to approve closed session audio minutes of June 12, 2012.
The Board approved the motion.

13.
Motion to approve personnel as amended.  The Board approved the 

motion.
14.
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt recommended Mr. Larry Obeda as 

Principal at Lumberton High School.  The Board approved the motion.
15.
Motion to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,
Mike Smith, Chairman

Dr. Johnny Hunt, Secretary
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